
Bureau of Detectives – Area Central 
     

Community Alert 

 
Wanted for Attempt Luring 

018th District  
 
About the Crime: 

 
On Monday, January 30th, 2017, at approximately 7:00 p.m. in the 1500 block 
of West Fullerton Ave., an unknown offender attempted to lure a 10yr old and 
7yr old female (walking together) to his van. The victims were returning home 
in the evening when they noticed a van that appeared to be identical to a van 
they saw near their home in the morning that same day. The victims observed 
a male Hispanic with a beard and slicked back black hair seated in a van. The 
male Hispanic driver (sole occupant) asked the victims to come here and get 
some candy in a deep voice. The victims ran away to their residence. The 
victims related that the van and offender have been seen in the area before 
by them but this is the first time the offender spoke to them.  

 
About The Offender(s) 
 

• Offender  (Driver) – Believed to be a male Hispanic, Black Hair (slicked 
back), black beard approximately 20 to 30 years of age possibly wearing a 
Bears Jacket (Orange, Blue & White) 
 

 
Vehicle Driven 
 

• White Panel Type Van (possibly Ford) with only windows in the front and a 
dent on the driver's side by the bottom. No noticeable logos or stickers. 

 
 

What you can do:  
 

• Be aware of this situation and alert your neighbors. 

• Call 911 to report any suspicious persons, vehicles or activity in your 
neighborhood. 

• Do not let children walk or play alone.  Identify safe havens along your 
child's route to school and home, such as businesses or trusted 
neighbors. 

• Always be aware of your surroundings.   
 
If you have any information Contact the Bureau of Detectives – Area Central 

(312) 747-8380/ JA-136380 
 
 

     JA-136380 
        February 02, 

2017 

 



 


